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Monthly Report for January 2013 

Interlaken Village Board Meeting 
Traffic V&T 

      -29 Traffic Tickets issued the Month of January along with supporting Depositions. 

      -22 of the tickets almost 76% for school zone speeds 

      -13 warnings issued for traffic infractions.  

      -     We received a letter of thanks from the Town of Covert for our good working 

relationship that we have fostered with the Town of Covert Court. 

Community 

- We have created a Facebook page that will be used by the Interlaken Police 

Department to make the agency more transparent to the community. We will 

make announcements on the page not only to inform the public but to help them 

understand what we do on a daily basis. With more and more of our citizens 

turning to social media I believe this will benefit not only our residence but 

persons who want to visit, travel and or re-locate to our Village. 

- At no cost to the Interlaken Village Police Department or the Village we have 

signed up for a mass communication system called NIXLE. The company can 

send 500 messages every second. The messages can be sent via, text message or 

email and subscribers can sign up through the company through text, email or by 

phone. I am in hopes to have the system up and running by the end of February. 

This system is free for public safety and could have been used for our boil water 

notice.   

Complaints 

13 Complaints for the Month of January 

       - Harassment 

       - lock out 

       - Medical call 

       - Vehicle and Traffic Complaint 

       -  (2) Trespass 

       - Check the Welfare 

       -  Assist to DPW water main break 

       -  Suspicious Vehicle 

       -  Fraud 

       -  Larceny 

       - Animal 

       - Training  
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  Training 

- Sergeant Leon Anderson was certified in CPR and the use of an AED thanks to 

our Interlaken Volunteer Fire Department.  

- As a Civil Service Sergeant Training needs to be set up with in one year of being 

promoted to the position. -The training is a one time training for Supervisors; the 

training is good for all ranks including Chief of Police. The course is approx. 105 

hours. 

- Chief of Police test is being offered by the Seneca County Personnel. Sergeant 

Leon Anderson’s application and money to pay for the test had to be in by 

February 2, 2013. He has completed the application and paid the fee. He will be 

taking the Civil Service Police Chief’s exam on Saturday March 23, 2013 at the 

Seneca County Office Building. 

  Grants 

- We have spoken to the NYS Traffic Safety Board Coordinator for our region. We 

will be able to apply for grants in March 2013. The Grants are for Buckle up New 

York and Selective traffic enforcement.  

- On Friday February 15, 2013 Sergeant Leon Anderson will be driving to Albany 

to pick up the Data-Master that we were granted by DCJS. This will allow us to 

run tests for suspected persons in DWI cases here at the Village of Interlaken 

Police Department and allow other agencies to utilize the instrument if needed. 

  Awards 

- On February 21, 2013 Sergeant Leon Anderson will be honored by the Seneca 

County Stop DWI program for his arrests of DWI’s here in the Village of 

Interlaken.    

 

   Sergeant Leon Anderson  


